From: Cooper, Debora <debora_cooper@nps.gov>

Sent: Friday, March 15, 2019 10:01 AM

To: Tibbles, Kristy R (DFG) < kristy.tibbles@alaska.gov>

Cc: Mary Hake <mary_hake@nps.gov>

Subject: Re: FW: FW: [EXTERNAL] Board of Game March meetings in Anchorage

Hi Kristy,

Thanks for the opportunity yesterday.

In reference to Board Member Van Daele's question yesterday about proposal 147; long-time Lake Clark NP&P biologist, Buck Mangipane took a look at the proposed change. The proposed season dates would be a return to those in place in GMU 9B in past years. The proposal also retains harvest frequency at 1 bear every 4 regulatory years. The NPS has no concerns with proposal 147. Thank you for the inquiry.

Deb

Debora Cooper Associate Regional Director for Resources Alaska Regional Office National Park Service